
Congress Park Neighbors
Meeting Minutes
October  19, 2011

 
Present:   Tom Conis, Wendy Moraskie, Maggie Price, Bill Demaio, Cheryl Ward,    
                 Rachel O’Bryan.
Absent:   Brent Hladky, Ted Boeckman
 
The meeting was called to order at 7pm by Tom Conis, Vice President.  In the absence of
A recording Secretary, Tom asked Wendy to take minutes; Wendy declined.
 
September minutes were not available, consequently, motions to pass were tabled.
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Not Available
 
Membership Report:  Tom Conis reported that in the last 2 months CPN had about 25 new members.
 
Crime Report:  Rachel O’Bryan reported that crimes are generally decreasing in the
Neighborhood.  She is requesting more detailed analysis of how many are being solved.
 
INC.   Maggie reported INC didn't meet this month.
 
Healthcare District.  Bill Demaio attended the meeting this month and reported on 
Sembler’s involvement and the plan for major demolition at the 9th and Colorado site.  Two buildings 
will remain; Nurses dormitory and the parking garage.
 
Botanic Garden.  Bill Demaio reported on the Clayton Street Neighbor’s issues with the
Community Gardens and the extended Summer hours request.   There is a NAC meeting in December.
 
Newsletter:  Wendy requested we put out another call for volunteers for the preparation of the 
newsletter. Wendy also said we need more volunteers in general as it seems there are too few people 
doing too many jobs. She suggested we consider temporary volunteers on a trial basis for Secretary and 
Treasury.  Tom solicited volunteers from those in attendance with no result.  
 
Teller:  Cheryl Ward reported on the two events Teller was sponsoring; a Friday Halloween Carnival 
and The Taste of Teller on November 5.  She reported an enrollment of 461 students
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:50pm.  


